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AGM 
 
We held our AGM on 13th February. Local news was shared and all 
updates will be posted on our website www.athlumneywood.ie.  
 
The Committee is here to help and can be contacted at 
athlumneywoodra@gmail.com but cannot do everything. The more 
support the committee has from residents the better.   
 
FIX your street 
 
The council are now responsible for all issues regarding lights, 
footpaths & roads however they will not be cutting grass. For faulty 
street lights or any Graffiti removal please use the website 
http://www.fixyourstreet.ie/    
 
Local info 

 
Johnstown Tidy Towns is a 
voluntary group established with 
the aim of improving Johnstown 
area and creating a clean and 
litter free environment for us to 
enjoy.  Join them on Facebook. 
Group is meeting every two 
weeks at SuperValu. 
 
 
 

 

 
This forum is for local residents to highlight any anti-social 
behaviour, alerts for local criminal activity, notices of interest which 
may affect residents positively or negatively. 
 
Grass cutting 
 
Grass cutting will commence shortly for 2017. It is your 
responsibility to maintain grass verges outside your house as the 
contractor is cutting only the main green areas. A few residents have 
volunteered to cut verges on their roads. If you want to help, 
contact us. The payment this year will remain at €30 per household 
and road reps will start collecting it after the Easter. If you can afford 
to pay the €30 in one payment it would be appreciated, but we will 
accept instalments. These funds are vital for the maintenance of the 
estate, specifically grass cutting.  The Council do NOT cut the grass.  
 

We urgently need road reps for Oak Crescent and 
Elm Drive.  

Without the help of the road reps we can’t continue our work so 
please continue to support. We’d like to thank Eithne, Angela and 
Nicky for helping us for the last few years.  We have a new road rep 
for Cedar Vale. Kerry, welcome on board! 

 
 
 
Please stop parking on the grass verge 
outside your homes and on the junctions in 
front of the STOP signs. 

 
Clean Up time 
 
On AGM night it was agreed to hold the estate’s 
Clean Up Day a week before Easter. Please put this 
date to your calendar and come join us! 

Weekend 8-9th April Clean Up Day. We 

need to sweep the main roads and the poles for 
street signs need to be repainted. It’s in everyone’s 
interest to keep the estate tidy so please get 
involved and support. Tidy around your house, 
sweep the road around your house and if you are 
walking along the estate and notice any litter please 
pick it up. If you need garden gloves or some bags, 
please contact us, and we’ll provide some. 
 
The owner/person in charge of a dog is required to 
remove dog faeces and dispose of them in a 
suitable, sanitary manner and if you observe 
someone not adhering to this, please contact the 
litter warden. 
 
We’ll be in contact with the Council to get some 
Dog litter signs in the area. 
 
Keeping Watch 
 
Please continue to be vigilant and if you see 
anything strange or are concerned, talk to your 
neighbours and make them aware. For more serious 
issues call Navan Garda Station on 0469036100. 
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